PENNINE MOUNTAIN BIKE ACTION
Annual General Meeting Notes
Walton Arms 7pm

16th April 2012
 

Present: Andy MacNae, Ronnie Barker, Mark Stapleton, Bill Ould, Peter Robinson, Jon Swift, Craig Smith, Tony Lund, Tim Sellors, Craig Robertson, Craig ?
1. Annual General Meeting

a. Introductions

b. Treasurers Report

Ronnie presented the current financial situation. Current funds in the account stand at £638.78 of which £ 185.00 is held on behalf of the Gisburn skills trainers.
i. Membership Criteria

An in depth discussion of the merits and purpose of having a membership was held. Key points were:

· The members are there to show we have actual support and speak on behalf of grass roots riders and the £5 membership fee meant people had to actively contribute to sign up (although in reality the £5 just about covers the admin cost of the membership pack).

· We agreed we shouldn’t chase members for the sake of it and in fact were representing a wider group anyway through the membership of B.A.D. and Manchester Mountain Bikers amongst others.

· Mark Stapleton suggested we try to expand membership to a wider demographic (younger riders) and questioned whether the £5 membership fee was a bar to this. It was generally felt that free membership wasn’t totally desirable as it would devalue the membership base. A reduced rate of £2 was suggested for younger members. Again the purpose of having a membership was questioned and no final decision was made at the meeting.

ii. Meeting Schedule

It was agreed that the monthly meeting schedule for the core group worked fairly well and that we should continue on that basis. It was suggested that we could hold a more open meeting every six months for example if we wanted to try and get greater participation from the wider membership.

c. Election of Officers

Our constitution requires that a quorum of one third of members is required for Annual and Extraordinary meetings which wasn’t met at this meeting. The next meeting will be held as an extraordinary meeting to revise this quorum as Singletraction have done, to allow business to proceed with a lower turn out. The following people volunteered for the Officers positions and weren’t opposed at the meeting.
i. Chair – Andy MacNae

ii. Vice Chair – Bill Ould

iii. Treasurer – Ronnie Barker

iv. Secretary – Jon Swift

Our thanks go to Craig Robertson, our out going chair, for holding this position during PMBAs inaugural year.

d. Nominations to other bodies (confirmation of existing nominations)

i. Lancashire Access Forum – Mark Stapleton]

ii. Rossendale Cycle Forum – Adrian Watts

iii. Right to Ride – Bill Ould & Peter Robinson
iv. Adrenaline Gateway Steering Committee – Jon Swift

2. Ordinary Meeting

a. Matters Arising
i. Small Tools and Site Assessment Training

Tony has arranged with Dave Padley for a training course on site skills to be run on the 12th of May, provisionally at Gisburn. 12 places are available although 4 are already taken by a school group. A number of volunteers from Gisburn, Healey Nab, Cock Wood and SingletrAction have been put forward (significantly more than the outstanding 8 places available. Tony, Jon and Bill to whittle down the list and confirm attendees. Looks like we’d have enough candidates to run at least one more course if it is possible.
b. Access

i. Access Forums

As noted above Mark has now got himself (after extend efforts) onto the Lancashire Access Forum.

It was agreed we should also try and get representation on the other borough cycle forums in addition access forums including Ribble Valley, Pendle and Burnley by either getting a member of P.M.B.A. onto the forum or better still co-opting one of the existing forum members into P.M.B.A. Bill Ould to draw up a list of the forums and contact details for the next meeting.
ii. Access Information
Following on from the successful Access 101 event it was agreed we should have information on the website covering access issues. As well covering the basics of access law it was also agreed we should cover the ethics of riding cheeky trails and the longer term implications of expanding access as the climbing community has done.
It was suggested we ask David Goode to draft something for the site. Tony Lund to pass on his email address to Jon Swift.
c. Projects

i. Jon’s Routes

The routes have been surveyed and bills of quantities drawn up. The works are currently out to tender with two submissions received so far. There’s approx £ 100k of work identified in upgrading the routes.
One route was deemed as not viable at this time due to lack of rights of way on certain sections (Rossendale South west, route no. 4).

There’s a bid into the RDPE for approx £ 70k which is through stage one of the process. Stage 2 has been submitted. There’s also some money available from  RBC. Tony is also keen to access the landfill tax money and would like PMBA to become Ntrust registered so we can submit applications. Should cost around £ 100, Andy MacNae to Action.
Additional money should be available from the RBC tourism budget for promotional materials, maps and signage.

ii. Pump Tracks
No update on the Edgeside pump track at this time.

iii. Marl Pits

There’s a possibility of getting some mountain biking facilities into the development of the Marl Pits sports park in Rossendale. Andy is in early discussions with the Leisure Trust and requested to be able to use PMBA in the discussions which was agreed.
iv. Bowley Scout Camp

Bill Ould brought up the Bow Lee Scout camp MTB development as they have come back requesting a little more help. Use of the Local Community Partnership Office was suggested. Bill Ould to forward Andy MacNae’s contact details.
d. Site Issues

i. Lee Quarry Update

The advert is now out inviting formal applications for the development of the trail head in Futures park. Deadline for submissions it the 30th of April. RBC are making the land at Futures Park available for the development, the exact nature of the RBC offer will depend on the proposals put forwarded and the added community benefit / additional resources proposed.
New signage is now in place across the quarry and at the road junction with Bacup road.

ii. Gisburn Update

Gisburn upgrades are progressing, the new car park area has been cleared and the new singletrack route has been brashed out in anticipation of contractors starting on site on Monday the 23rd of April. Volunteer building continues at pace with 200m of trail laid in 8 weeks! Volunteers will in future be eligible for free parking passes if they complete 3 dig days in a year (5 dig days will get a pass cover other sites in the North including Whinlatter and Kielder).

e. Communication

i. Leaflet Drop

Tony Lund is due to do a leaflet drop to local bike shops with information about the Singletrack weekender. It was proposed he should also drop off PMBA flyers at the same time. Ronnie will organise another print run prior to this so we have leaflets to distribute.

ii. Promotional Material in General

Moving on from the leaflets posters for putting up in key information centres were discussed as well as generally increasing PMBAs exposure. Bill in particular had been giving this a lot of thought. We need to pick this up at the next meeting and consider additional promotional materials (stickers, posters, jerseys etc.).

iii.PMBA / GoPro Video

Craig Robertson also suggested we get a video produced to highlight PMBA sites. It was suggested we should do this using GoPro cameras as it might be possible to get some of the footage used on the instore GoPro displays in bike shops. Craig to talk to Tim Royale about his interest and possible costs and if the project is a goer to approach Madison the GoPro distributor.
A.O.B. & Next Meeting
i. Meeting minutes

In future meeting minutes will be posted on line and a reminder emailed out that they are available .

ii. Next Meeting

Next meeting has been scheduled for Monday the 21st of May. This meeting will incorporate the extraordinary general meeting to resolve the quorum issue. Future meetings are pencilled in for 25th June, 30th July, 10th September.
